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August 27, 2008
Present:
Susan Atwater Barbara D’Amaddio
Deb Giampolo Warren Johnson
Joe Palladino Barry Towers
Shivraj Vichare Charles Wimberley

Frank Goeckler — Elite Property Management

Call to Order
President Deb Giampolo called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

Approval of the Minutes
Minutes from the June meeting were approved.

Financial Report
As of July 31, 2008, there is $54,696 in reserves for the Conservancy.

Property Manager Report

Pool Closing - The official closing day of the pool is Labor Day. As in the past, the pool
will be open until September 14t. This year, we do have an attendant available for the
weekends only. A motion was made, seconded and approved for the expenditure of
$260 for the attendant salary.

Pool Lights — The pool lights were replaced in July.

Tree Maintenance — Tree maintenance has been completed in the pool area, along
Walden Meadow Road and on The Green. A motion was made, seconded and approved
by the Board for this work to be completed.

Tree Replacement — Tree replacement on the Green will be completed during this fall
planting season.

Meeting House Water Heater — A motion was made, seconded and approved by the
Board for the expenditure of $973 for the replacement of the hot water heater in the
Meeting House.

Committee Reports

Environmental — Warren Johnson reported that there was a major washout that had
caused silt intrusion in the vernal pool and Big Walden Pond. A complaint was filed
with the Town of Windsor against Connecticut Windsor Developers (CWD). CWD had
addressed and corrected the issue. Warren also noted that Cyd Groff, of the Town of
Windsor, will contact the DEP regarding the duckweed and is looking for a
recommendation for its control. The Environmental Committee is requested to continue
its study and evaluation of Little Walden Pond and to report its recommendations to the
Conservancy Board prior to any corrective measures being implemented by the Board.
The Board motioned, seconded and approved the continuance of this study. The next
meeting for the committee is September 10th.

Building & Grounds - Joe Sikora reported that HARP Mechanical performed
maintenance service on the heating and air conditioning unit. They had also provided
pricing for a yearly maintenance contract. Joe also suggested that the Board consider





[image: image2.jpg]allocating funds for the replacement of the pool deck. Frank Goeckler will start to gather
pricing quotes. Joe also noted that the ballfield is not being used. It was proposed that
Bob Ellis put together a survey to get the thoughts of the Walden Woods community
regarding its use. It currently costs $5,000 a year to maintain.

Communications - Bob Ellis reported that he will be conducting a survey for the
ballfield.

Meeting House — Polly Ellis has a proposal before the Board for adopting hourly rates for
use of the facility. The Board made a motion to discuss the matter during the executive
session before the next Board meeting.

Social - Dianne Timpson reported on the success of Movie Night. Other activities
planned include Oktoberfest and a food drive in November, before Thanksgiving, to
benefit the Windsor Food Bank.

Welcome — Ruth Johnson reported that there were three visits made to new homeowners
in Walden Woods this past month.

Unit Owner Forum

Concerns were raised about the continual speeding along Walden Meadow Road.
Residents of Scarlet Lane have complained about the invasive crabgrass. A plan has been
worked out with Russo Landscaping to address this issue.

Residents of Country Walk have also complained about the gutters and subsequent
cleaning of them.

Another resident has questioned the response time of any request called into Elite
Property Management. It was noted that the response should be within 24 hours.
Residents of Country Walk are concerned about the lack of lighting where the mailboxes
are on Jacobi Drive.

New Business
Extension of Development Rights — Discussions are on-going between the attorneys for the
Conservancy and CWD.

Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Charles Wimberley
Secretary

Approved:

Deb Giampolo
President




